Notes of Camden Sustainability Partnership Board
Meeting – 1st March 2011
1.00 – 3.00 pm
Attendees:
Councillor Angela Mason, Deputy Leader (CM)


Sam Monck, Assistant Director, Camden Council (SM)
Oliver Myers, Head of Sustainability, Camden Council (OM)

Harold Garner, Camden Council (HG)
Celeste Guisti, Camden Council (CG)



Barry Kelly, NHS Camden and London Borough of Camden (BK)
Luca Salice, Schools’ Forum (LS)




Gareth Jones, Origin Housing (GJ)
John Calderon, Origin Housing (JC)




Richard Simpson, Conservation Area Advisory Committees (RS)
Peter North,LDA






Alexis Rowell, Camden Climate Action Network (AR)
Deb Lincoln, Inmidtown (DL)




Steve McKinnell, Bloomsbury Heat and Power Consortium, SOAS
Patrick Dixon, British Library (PD)




Sarah Nicholl, Camden Climate Action Network (SN)
Apologies: 
Martin Hurrell, Bedford Estates 




Daniel Norris, Centre for Applied Sciences




Simone Hensby, CCEN





Quentin Sandifer, NHS Camden and London Borough of Camden (QS)


Roger Madelin, Argent Group (RM)




Andrew Grainger, UCL (AG)

	
	Discussions and Actions
	Who

	1
	Welcome and introductions
· No actions noted.
	

	2. 
	Minutes and matters arising

· It was agreed that Martyn Jeffrey of the Royal Free would be invited to join the Board.

· It was agreed that Dr Victoria Hands at the LSE would be invited to join the Camden Climate Change Alliance Advisory Board.


	

	3
	Green Action for Change – summary of consultation responses
· DL queried whether weighting would be assigned to responses
· AR suggested that a consultative session with leaders of Camden’s green groups would be useful when the plan is reviewed

· AR suggested that the schools’ indicators could be more creative. For example, the number of children who have held a frog.

· LS agreed that the eco club idea was a positive one and that it would be valuable for children from one school to teach children from another.

· DL suggested that the wording relating to increased business membership of the CCCA could be changed to ‘more businesses to sign the CCCA commitment’ as this would indicate that positive action is required from businesses.
· BK highlighted the difference between green gyms (regeneration of an area) and outdoor gyms (outdoor gym equipment)
· AR suggested that within the Camden Green Zone scheme, the word ‘street’ could be used instead of ‘zone’ as this would enable residents to better engage with the scheme.

· RS commented that it would be useful to have carbon emission targets in relations to building products and transportation included in the plan. OM commented that there are already tools available for quantifying embodied emissions and that it is also captured in the Camden planning guidance document and that references on these would be added.


	

	4
	Update on the building retrofit planning guidance project
· The working group is due to meet on 15.3.11
· A representative of the Passivhaus Trust has been invited to the meeting.

	

	5
	Developing Camden CHP led energy networks

· AR highlighted that it is important to have involvement at Director/CEO level. OM stated that Rachel Stopard is engaged and involved with the project.
· LS stated that it is important to explain CHP to children and schools so that they can help engage adults with CHP

· AR suggested that a working group is set up comprising both members of Camden Climate Change Alliance and CSPB

· OM suggested that CSPB members consider joining a consortium to share asset management plans and identify procurement opportunities. HG to circulate a template to capture information prior to setting up an initial meeting. 
· HG agreed to present the CHP case to DL’s board members

· HG to distribute the slides from the presentation
	OM

HG

HG

	4
	Future business
· AR to present the broad themes of the peak oil report at the 4th May meeting.

	AR

	5
	AOB
· No actions noted
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